
 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO: David A. Hulseberg, AICP, ICMA-CM, Village Manager 

  

FROM: William J. Heniff, AICP, Director of Community Development 

 

DATE: October 16, 2008 

 

SUBJECT: ZBA 06-21: 820 E. St. Charles Road   

 

 

On October 19, 2006, the Village Board adopted Ordinance 5935, which granted approval of a 

variation from Section 155.415 (D) of the Zoning Ordinance to reduce the minimum required lot 

area from 40,000 square feet to 20,727.26 square feet in the B4 Corridor Commercial District.  

Pursuant to Section 155.103 (C)(10) of the Lombard Zoning Ordinance, otherwise known as 

Title 15, Chapter 155 of the Code of Lombard, Illinois, variations are null and void if 

construction is not substantially underway within one year from the date of granting thereof, 

unless a time extension is granted by the Village Board.   

 

Attached please find a letter from the petitioner requesting a second extension to the Ordinance 

of approval.  This request will allow the petitioner to proceed with the development as it was 

originally approved by the Village Board without the need for a new public hearing.   

 

ACTION REQUESTED 

A letter from the petitioner and a draft Ordinance is attached for Board consideration.  Please 

place this item on the October 16, 2008 Board agenda with a recommendation to approve the 

attached Ordinance. 

 

Staff also requests a waiver of first reading of the Ordinance. 
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